
                                                 STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                                   SELECTMEN  

      MEETING MINUTES MAY 15, 2017 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

The selectmen signed the payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed the letter to Joseph Lucuis for the Avitar assessment of recreational vehicles.  

Fred Bretton spoke with the selectmen about the sign for Helen Smith’s driveway. Mutual Aid has been 

notified of the house number with the shared driveway for both houses and marked for each house 

accordingly as well as having a 911 marker at the end of the driveway.  Fred Bretton will contact her. 

Fred Bretton also assigned #22 for the Lippincott house on Mason Drive. The lot is waiting for driveway 

approval.  

Bruce Smith entered the new harassment policy to the policy book and signed the cover sheet. 

The Town of Surry received ck# 904 in the amount of $135.08 from Wendy Pellitier for Planning Board 

charges.  

Bruce Smith spoke personally  to Lee Gray about his land abutting the lower Pond Road culvert project. 

He gave his consent to the project. Bruce Smith will meet with DES on Thursday morning on site to 

discuss the project.  

Jay Croteau did not call Leah Garrapy about cleaning.  

Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner attended the Planning Board meeting about the Nancy Balla subdivision.  

John Davis spoke to the selectmen about the lower Pond Road culvert project.  

Fred Lower emailed some pictures of the road conditions on Hallwood Drive. Jay Croteau will contact 

Durwin Clark about improving the road conditions.  

The selectmen reviewed the site plan for the Parrot property after a resident complained about the 

addition of some mobile homes to the site. Eric Eichner will contact Mr. Parrot.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

Jay Croteau updated the website to include the new regulations. 

Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn. 



The meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M. 

 

 

 

 


